WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
MINUTES FOR JULY 2, 2018
Present: Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Kathy Scott, Howie Ires, Mary Boyer
Call to Order: 4:25 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes from the June 4 meeting. Carolyn P. 2nd. Beth M. moves to approve the minutes from the June 25 meeting. Carolyn P. 2nd. 
Bills and Pay Orders: n/a
Members of the Public: n/a
Principal’s Report: n/a
Superintendent’s Report: n/a
Old Business: School brochure is put on hold for now. Executive session for personnel contract is postponed.
New Business: Act 46. Carolyn P. will be sending an email to Bill Anton to inquire where Windham would be in the WR MUUD’s new school distribution plan.
Kathy S. will check who ordered the guard rails and speed limit (35 mi/hr) on Windham Hill Rd.

Independent school: Carolyn P. had conversations with the heads of the Compass School and Mountain School. The Village School in North Bennington is not returning her call.

Transportation is not mandatory in Vermont. If WES were to become independent, the town would have to offer choice for other elementary schools, but we would not have to offer transportation beyond the town lines.
Howie I. asks: How are we still part of the Leland & Gray Union when the L&G district does no longer exist?

An independent school structure would have to obtain accredidation. This could involve membership in NEASC ( $1775/year) and a 3-day accredidation visit ($1000) plus accommodation.

A 501 c3 non-profit organization would need to be formed with a board of trustees (other than the board members) as decision makers.

Current options to consider:

1. Merge with MUUD

2. Sell school to town -> close the school -> offer school choice

3. Sell school to town -> open as an independent school and offer school choice with transportation only within the Windham town lines

4. Vote to close the school -> offer school choice and maintain ownership of the school’s assets.
Adjourn: 5:50 pm
Next meeting: July 23, 2018 at noon
